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Dear Parish Family, 

 

Today we celebrate the Fourth Sunday of Lent, the mid-point of Lent.  The Fourth Sunday of Lent was traditionally called Laetare 

Sunday.  Laetare is a Latin word that means rejoice.  Therefore, priests are invited to wear rose vestments.  This might be a good 

day to review for ourselves how we are doing keeping our Lenten promises. On Easter Sunday, we want to be able to celebrate 

not only Jesus’ resurrection from the dead 2000 years ago but also our own resurrection to new life with him.  This will only be 

possible to the extent that we have put to death the selfishness and sin that is part of our lives in order to rise to new life in Christ.   

 

This weekend at the Sunday 9:30 a.m. Mass we celebrate the Second Scrutiny with our Elect, our former Catechumens, 

Our Candidates, and our Confirmandi.  At the First Scrutiny, the former catechumens were anointed with the Oil of 

Catechumens, and all the Elect were presented with the Ten Commandments.  During the Second Scrutiny, all the Elect receive 

the Nicene Creed. 

 

Holy Week, the holiest week of the year for Catholics, is only two weeks away.  Please note the Holy Week schedule elsewhere 

in The Theresean.  

 

Tomorrow, March 15, marks one year from the last time the adult choir sang at Mass.  March 1 marked one year since the youth 

choir sang at the 6 p.m. Mass.  As you may remember, we had no in-person Sunday or weekday Masses from March 18 until May 

26. 

 

When people are asked why they chose Little Flower parish or what they like about Little Flower parish, the first response is 

usually the quality of our liturgical music.  I do not think it is an overstatement to say that we have all felt the absence of our adult 

and youth choirs.  They add so much life and beauty to our Liturgy.  All of us, I am sure, are looking forward to their return.  

Adult and youth choir members, we miss you. 

 

At the same time, I want to thank all of our cantors who have helped so much in providing music for our Liturgy this past year:  

Erin Becker, Janeen Dodds, Gina Foster, Bobbie Lawless, Frank Mackell, Allison McGinley, Eileen Pfeiffer, and Rachel Shaffer.  

However, we also need to thank Tom Costello, our Music Director, Christen Kring, David Schurger, and Laura Horton, our 

instrumentalists.   

 

This past Saturday we completed first confessions for this year’s First Communion class.  The following have made their first 

confessions during the last four weeks: 

 

Sebastian Broyes Samantha Gomez- Gallardo Charles Marron 

Sophie Brown Andrew Hollada James Rawlinson 

Amalia (Mia) Campanelli-Ball Clare Kennedy Araceli Rosales 

Isaac Crawford Clover Kennedy Charlotte Rochford 

Abigail Estrada Johanna Lyons Jose Valencia Zepeda 

Nash Fuhrman Mary Mann Joseph Young 

Josiah Gascon   

 

Happy St. Patrick’s Day on Wednesday! Enjoy the day and the evening, but please be safe. 

 

Friday is the Solemnity of St. Joseph, Spouse of the Blessed Virgin Mary and Patron of the Universal Church. As you may 

remember, Pope Francis declared December 8, 2020 until December 8, 2021 as the Year of St. Joseph. Last week’s Criterion 

announced that since the Solemnity of St. Joseph falls on Friday this year, Catholics are not obliged to abstain from meat this 

Friday, March 19. Archbishop Daniel often said that we cannot fast and celebrate at the same time. 

 

Have a wonderful week.    
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For the Week of March 15 – March 21, 2021 
 

15 March Monday  

 5:30 p.m. Agnes Evrard by Ladies Club 

16 March Tuesday  

 9:30 a.m. Jack Gilmore by John Paul & Mary Christine 

Scheu 

17 March Wednesday  

 5:30 p.m. Doris Gilday by Sandy Gilday 

18 March Thursday  

 9:30 a.m. Michael Anthony Maio by Dennis & Noreen 

Murphy 

19 March Friday  

 5:30 p.m. Way of the Cross & Communion Service 

20 March Saturday – Vigil of the 5th Sunday of Lent 

 5:00 p.m. Chester Dyer by Ann, Tom, and Donna 

Feeney 

21 March Sunday – The Fifth Sunday of Lent 

 9:30 a.m. Pat Moriarty by Jim and Loretta Miller 

 6:00 p.m. For the People 

 

 
 

March 14 - 21, 2021 
 

DAY ROOM TIME GROUP 

Sunday Daylight Savings Time Begins 

 Church 9:30 a.m. RCIA- 2nd Scrutiny  

 School 10:30 a.m. Religious Ed 

Monday Duffey Hall  7:00 p.m. Men’s Club 

Tuesday Duffey Hall 6:30 p.m. The Search (In-

Person) 

 Parish Center 7:00 p.m. RCIA 

Wednesday St. Patrick 6:00 p.m. Finance Council 

Friday Duffey Hall 4:30 p.m. Fish Fry 

 Church 5:30 p.m. Stations of the Cross 

Sunday Duffey 9:15 a.m. RCIA for Children 

 Church 6:00 p.m. RCIA-3rd Scrutiny 
 

Gabriel Project Baby Banks 
Lenten Baby Banks are at all doors of the church and are to be 

returned on Palm Sunday. This is the primary financial support for 

the Gabriel Project and our Respect Life Committee. A portion of 

the proceeds will also be sent to Fr. Barton’s Comboni 

Missionaries. Your generosity is greatly appreciated.   
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

We extend our 

condolences to Pauline 

and Charlie Graf on the 

death of Pauline’s cousin 

Martha Haddin, who 

died on March 3 and whose funeral liturgy was 

celebrated here on March 8.  Martha was 90 years 

young and a parishioner for over 50 years.  She 

attended the 5:00 p.m. Mass on Saturday until her 

health declined.  Please keep all of Martha’s family 

and friends in your thoughts and prayers.   
 

Readings for March 20 and 21 
5th Sunday of Lent 
Jeremiah 31:31-34 

Hebrews 5:7-9 

John 12:20-33 

To read the readings on-line, go to: 

https://bible.usccb.org/bible/readings/032121-YearB.cfm 

 

STEWARDSHIP CORNER   
Your Gifts of Treasure 

 

Weekly Budget Goal $           13,000.00 
      Collection of March 6 and 7 $             6,722.24 

      Electronic Contributions 3/1–3/5   $             8,851.84 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Actual  $         464,720.71 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 Budget  $         468,000.00 

Fiscal Year 2020-2021 YTD DEFICIT $          -  3,279.29 

 

Home Improvement Fund 
 

 

January Contributions  $       2,163.65 

February Contributions  $       1,909.32 

March Contributions (to date) $          920.83 
 

United Catholic Appeal 
(gifts processed as of 3/4) 

Parish Goal                                  $ 55,359.00 

# of gifts received or pledged                     109 

Amount of gifts received or pledged      $ 27,597.00 
 

If you did not return your annual stewardship 
intention card, please return it as soon as 
possible. Extra cards are available at the church 
doors if needed. 

 
Just Desserts Ladies! 

The Ladies Club provides the desserts each week 
for the Fish Fry. This year we are asking ladies to 
please put desserts in single-serving plastic bags.  
All Ladies of the Parish are members of the Ladies 
Club, so please bring your sweets to the school 
cafeteria after 3:00 p.m. on Friday. Thanks in 
advance and for all of your help in years past! 
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Little Flower Fish Fry 
Sponsored by the Men’s Club 

Fridays during Lent through March 26 
4:30 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 

 

Because your safety is important to us, there are 
changes to this year’s Fish Fry.  Drive-thru 

carryout service is available as well as limited 
indoor dining with restrictions.  Details can be 

found in the Fish Fry flyer on our parish website 
www.littleflowerparish.org. 

Help make our Fish Fry a success! 

 

HOLY WEEK AND EASTER SCHEDULE 
 

March 27/28 – Palm Sunday - Regular Mass Schedule   
Saturday 5:00 p.m., Sunday 9:30 a.m. and 6:00 p.m. 

Reservations/Tickets NOT required 
 

April 1 – Holy Thursday 
Soup Supper in Duffey Hall beginning at 5:30 p.m. with  

 serving until 6:30 p.m 
Mass at 7:00 p.m. (will be live-streamed) 

Reservations/Tickets required for Mass AND Soup 

Supper and must be reserved separately. 
 

April 2 – Good Friday 
Living Stations of the Cross at 9:30 a.m. 

 (will be live-streamed) 
Living Stations of the Cross at 1:00 p.m. 

Tickets not required, but parishioners & parents are asked to 
attend afternoon service to allow more room for students in 

the morning.  
 

Celebration of the Lord’s Passion – 7:00 p.m.  
(will be live-streamed) 

Reservations/Tickets required for evening service.   
 

April 3 – Holy Saturday 
Easter Vigil Mass at 8:00 p.m. 

Reservations/Tickets required for Easter Vigil 
NO 5:00 p.m. Mass or confessions 

 
April 4– Easter Sunday 

NOTE SCHEDULE – THERE WILL BE  
TWO SUNDAY MORNING MASSES. 

Masses at 8:30 a.m. and 10:30 a.m   
(8:30 a.m. will be live-streamed.)   

Reservations/Tickets required for Easter Sunday Masses. 
No Evening Mass on Easter Sunday. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As is our custom, we will have 

Stations of the Cross and a 

Communion Service on each 

Friday during Lent. 
 

For  those who would like to pray 

the Stations at home, here is a link 

for our recorded video: https://youtu.be/rB6lcdXMPEM. 
  

We have some extra booklets that we will be using to pray 

the Stations.   If you are currently not attending church in 

person but would like to have a booklet to pray the Stations 

at home along with the recording, please call the parish 

office at 317-357-8352.  We will mail you a booklet, or you 

can stop by and pick one up.    
 

SAVE THE DATE: The Parish Life 

Commission will once again hold a 

Soup Supper on Holy Thursday, 

April 1, from 5:30 p.m. – 6:30 p.m.  

Due to COVID restrictions there will be 

some changes in this event.  More details will be in 

future issues of The Theresean.      
 

HOLY WEEK AND EASTER 
 

In the interest of safety for everyone, we will utilize a 

ticketed reservation system of the following Holy Week and 

Easter services/events.  A letter has been mailed to all 

parishioners with detailed information.  The full text of the 

letter is available via the link on the main page of our 

website, www.littleflowerparish.org.  
 

 Holy Thursday Soup Supper, April 1, 2021, from 5:30 

p.m. until 6:30 p.m.  

 Holy Thursday Mass, April 1, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. 

 Celebration of the Lord’s Passion, Good Friday, April 

2, 2021, at 7:00 p.m. 

 Easter Vigil, Saturday, April 3, 2021, at 8:00 p.m. 

 Easter Sunday, April 4, 2021, at 8:30 a.m. 

 Easter Sunday, April 4, 2021, at 10:30 a.m.  
 

We have no idea what to expect for attendance, so we must 

try to ensure that we don't have more attendees than can 

safely socially distance in church.  You may follow the link 

below to a page on our website where you can easily select 

the services for which you want to make a reservation.   
 

http://www.littleflowerparish.org/prayer-and-liturgy/holy-

week-and-easter-reservations/  
 

Please reserve as soon as you are sure of when you 

would like to attend, as we anticipate Masses for Easter 

Sunday may be full. You may call the parish office or 

email tom@littleflowerparish.org if you have questions. If 

you don't have access to a computer and wish to make a 

reservation, please call Jeannie at 317-357-8352.  She will 

take care of your reservation and mail you your tickets.  

Thank you for your patience and understanding.   
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Next weekend, March 20 and 21, there will be a 
second collection for the Solidarity Fund for the 
Church in Africa. Through this fund the 
Subcommittee on the Church in Africa provides 
grants to finance pastoral projects that support the 
maintenance and growth of the Church in Africa.  
Funded projects include outreach programs, schools, 
evangelization and education of clergy and lay 
ministers.  Please place your contribution in the 
extra collection basket.   
 

Permission has now been granted for the homebound 

to receive Communion.   If you are not able to attend 

Mass due to being over the age of 65 or 

immunocompromised, please contact Peggy Clegg at 

317-357-8352 x 106 or pclegg@littleflowerparish.org, 

and every effort will be made to find someone to bring 

you Communion.   
 

Please keep our ill and homebound parishioners in your 
thoughts and prayers, especially the following people who 
have requested prayers for various reasons:   
 

Bill Ajamie, Karen Ajamie, Esther Capps, Roberta Galluzzi, Gene 
Miller, Joe Swift,  Dave Parris, Denice Rose, Gary Walters, 
Haydee Gloria, Charles Aughe, Fr. Paul Koetter, Margie Greene, 
Bill Rathz, Judy Rathz, Scott Rhinehart, Tricia Allstatt, Charlie 
Goodman, Bobbie Lawless, Catherine McKenna-Sexton, Joe 
Clegg, Mary Skinner, Carol Freeland, Dan Dugan, Sherri 
(Ruegamer) Dugger, Lourdes Riedeman, and the Forestal Family.   
 

If you get a chance, please send them a card or a note. It will 
brighten their day. This week we especially want to remember: 
 

Pat Nelis 

8803 Madison Avenue Apt 303C,  Indianapolis, IN 46227 

 

Pray for our active military family/friends: 
 

Brian Ledgerwood, serving on the USS 
Theodore Roosevelt, son of Diane Anderson.  

 

Victor Franco, serving at Malmstrom Air Force Base in Great 
Falls, MT. 
 

Christopher Torzewski, currently deployed in the United States 
Army. 
 

If you or someone in your family is ill or serving our country and 
would like their name listed in the bulletin so others can pray for 
them, please contact Peggy Clegg at 317-357-8352 or 
pclegg@littleflowerparish.org. 

 
 
 

 

 

The Search/Week 5 
 

The most beautiful part of this 

story is that we can personally 

know God’s love. This is the 

person of Jesus. But how did this 

seemingly insignificant carpenter 

born into poverty in a dusty 

corner of the Roman Empire 

become the most pivotal figure 

in all of history? Christianity isn’t simply a philosophy 

for life—the center of Christianity is a person. We 

look at the life of Jesus and what he came to do. 

Ultimately, we need to decide if Jesus really was who 

he said he was. We can’t sit on the fence. Because if 

Jesus really was who he said he was, we need to make 

him the Lord of our lives, and when we do, everything 

changes. 
 

It's not too late to join us for discussion and 

fellowship. Check out Little Flower on Facebook or 

Instagram (@littleflowerindy) to find the registration 

link for this program, or send an email to 

invite@littleflowerparish.org. And, make sure to 

register for Formed at formed.org. It's free! 

 

 
St. Vincent de Paul has some exciting news we’d like 

to share! Our Love Your Neighbor 5K Run/Walk will 

be a hybrid event this year! Participants can run or 

walk in person on Saturday, April 24, at 9 a.m. at 

White River State Park on a paved trail through the 

park or virtually any time and anywhere April 17 – 

May 1. 
 

This is a great opportunity to get some fresh air and 

exercise and support the neighbors we serve. All 

proceeds from this fun fundraiser go directly to 

support our homeless outreach and other critical 

programs. 
 

Please go to our website www.svdpindy.org/neighbor 

to register. We can only continue to support the ever-

evolving needs of our community if we are in this 

together. This is a perfect opportunity to Love your 

Neighbor! Questions? Contact Darlene Sweeney at 

dsweeney@svdpindy.org. 
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FESTIVAL NEWS 
Summerfest 2021 

Tentative dates – June 4, 5, and 6 
 

We are moving full speed ahead with festival plans!  If 

we are able to receive permits for the event, the 

festival will take place on these dates as planned.  We 

will work closely with the Marion County Department 

of Public Health to make sure Summerfest is safe for 

all attendees. 
 

The Silent Auction team needs your help! Contact Elizabeth 

Mann, 463-206-5196 or edeputy1@yahoo.com, or Andrea 

Johnson, at 317-340-5292, if you can donate.    
 

 Are you an artisan or just plain crafty?  Consider 

donating a unique, one of a kind, or handmade item.  It 

can be a very special way to share your talent with our 

parish and help us reach our fundraising goal at the 

same time. 

 Can you or your employer offer new goods or services 

valued in excess of $25?  Consider donating them! 

 Are you a Colts or Pacers season ticket holder?  

Consider donating a pair (or more) of your tickets for 

just one game next year. 

 Do you have a timeshare or vacation property?  

Consider donating a week this year. 
 

Used Book Sale – Donate your used books to the festival!  

You may bring your donations to the Parish Center during 

regular office hours (9 a.m. to 3 p.m. M-F). 

 

SPONSORSHIPS ARE CRITICAL TO THE SUCCESS 

OF THE FESTIVAL, AND WE NEED YOUR HELP!  

Businesses will benefit by special signage and 

announcements throughout the festival acknowledging their 

sponsorship.  Business sponsorships start at $250.00, and 

higher levels are also available with more benefits. If you 

know of someone who might be interested in this 

opportunity, ask them to call Angie at the parish center.  If 

you prefer, you can leave their name and address for Angie, 

and she will mail information to them.  Our best chance of 

getting new sponsors will be you asking them to help! 

 

PLEASE CONSIDER REMEMBERING 
LITTLE FLOWER PARISH AND SCHOOL 

IN YOUR ESTATE PLANNING. 

 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Help Needed! 
With the recent inclement 
weather, SVdP is 
experiencing an increased 
demand for furniture. We 
especially need couches, 
living room chairs/recliners, 

kitchen tables/chairs, dressers, end tables, and 
coffee tables. We always have a need for used 
appliances too. If you are starting your spring 
cleaning or are clearing out the clutter, we would 
love to help your things find a home with 
someone who needs them. Call the SVdP 
Donation line at 317-687-1006 to schedule a 
pickup for larger items, or visit 
http://www.svdpindy.org/i-want-to-help/#goods for 
more information.   

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



ST. THERESE – LITTLE FLOWER ROMAN CATHOLIC CHURCH                                                                                                 March 14, 2021  

 

 
 
 

View this bulletin online at www.DiscoverMass.com



2369

CatholicMatch.com/goIN

Indiana

SERVE YOUR COMMUNITY • STRENGTHEN THE CHURCH • CHANGE THE WORLD

Discover a Career with the Knights of Columbus

LIFE INSURANCE  • DISABILITY INCOME INSURANCE • LONG-TERM CARE INSURANCE • RETIREMENT ANNUITIES
Phillip Stackowicz, FIC

General Agent
574-282-1082

phillip.stackowicz@kofc.org
kofc.org/joinus

YOUR AD HERE
CONTACT DIOCESAN AT 

1-800-282-5106{          }

  

  

 

“Preserving the Rite of Christian
Burial and Respecting the

Liturgy of Cremation.”

3 1 7 . 3 5 7 . 1 1 8 1
w w w. s h i r l e y b r o t h e r s . c o m

View Our Parish Supporters at www.DiscoverMass.com

© 2021 DIOCESAN


